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PROTEAM GOFREE® BATTERY and CHARGER REPLACEMENT PROGRAM 
 
All GoFree and GoFree Flex Pro batteries and chargers produced prior to 2017 are subject to the Important 
Safety Notice dated March 2016.  This bulletin tells you how to prepare your affected batteries and chargers 
for proper recycling and/or disposal.  It also tells you how to order replacement batteries and chargers.   
 
We are sending you a “Lock-Out Cover” that will snap onto any battery that is subject to the Safety Notice and 
cover its terminals.  Once in place, the cover will prevent a battery from being used or recharged before it is 
properly recycled.  The cover will also help distinguish between the old batteries and our new replacement 
batteries.   
 

• Do not run or recharge the old battery before attaching the cover.   
• Be sure the cover is securely attached before recycling your old battery.   
• Do not use your old charger with either old or new batteries. 

 
ATTACHING THE LOCK-OUT COVER IS SIMPLE: 

On a stable surface, place the battery right-side up, with connectors on the top.  Align the Lock-Out Cover over 
the guide rails on the top of the battery as shown below in Figure 1.  Firmly press downward until the tabs on 
the cover snap into the rectangular holes on the sides of the battery guide rails.  An audible “clicking” sound 
should be heard when the cover is securely fastened to the battery.  Pull the cover in several directions to 
ensure it is securely attached. See Figure 2 below for final assembly. 
 

   
    Figure 1    Figure 2 
 
Before recycling your battery and recycling or disposing of your charger in accordance with your local 
requirements, please record the serial numbers located on the rear panel of the battery and charger.  Have 
them available when you order your replacement battery and charger. 
 
To order a replacement battery and charger, please contact ProTeam Customer Service at 1-866-888-2168 or 
at customerservice.proteam@emerson.com and a new replacement battery and charger will be sent to you 
at no charge.  Customer Service also can help you obtain additional Lock-Out Covers if needed.   
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